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Grand	Knight	Message
Thanksgiving	

Brothers,	can	it	really	already	be	November?		July	1st	seems	like	just	yesterday.		As	we	enter	this	holiday	season	
beginning	with	All	Saints	Day,	we	remember	those	who	preceded	us	in	service	to	the	Church	and	the	Community.		
This	month	we	will	have	our	memorial	mass	on	Tuesday,	November	22nd	at	7	PM.		Please	attend	this	mass	as	we	

pray	together	for	all	the	deceased	members	of	our	council.	
		
At	the	end	of	the	month,	we	will	have	our	annual	Thanksgiving	Meals	on	Wheels’	distribution,	so	please	take	time	to	bring	
Thanksgiving	meals	to	those	who	are	unable	to	get	out,	or	are	alone	for	the	holiday.		This	Thanksgiving,	let	us	all	thank	
the	Lord,	not	only	for	the	blessings	He	has	bestowed	upon	us	as	a	nation,	but	for	the	sure	knowledge	of	His	victory	over	
sin	and	death.	
		
Finally,	 let	us	take	time	during	this	Holiday	season	to	not	only	appreciate	our	families,	but	also	to	reflect	on	our	third	
principal,	Fraternity.		These	men	we	call	Brother	Knights,	should	be	another	family,	joined	together	in	our	faith	and	our	
practice	of	Charity.		All	of	these	men	bring	varied	and	important	gifts	to	our	order.		Thank	the	Lord	for	bringing	us	together	
to	better	serve	the	Church	and	community.	

Vivat	Jesu,	Jonathan	Sargent,	Grand	Knight	
	
Family	and	Knight	of	the	Month		
	

Sir	Knight	Tony	and	Terri	Merendino.		Brothers,	I	am	sure	you	all	know	how	much	time	PGK	Tony	puts	into	
our	Council.		He	is	always	at	council	meetings	and	volunteering	at	bingo.		He	and	Terri	support	almost	every	
event	 from	Fridays	 in	 the	 lounge	to	 the	many	fund	raising	dinners.	 	Either	attending	or	volunteering,	 they	

always	show	their	support.		This	is	not	however	why	I	thought	of	them	as	Family	of	the	Month	for	November.		I	had	
the	great	opportunity	to	share	a	long	conversation	with	both	of	them	this	past	month	at	the	Hispanic	Heritage	dinner	
and	I	learned	that	they	had	just	celebrated	their	60th	wedding	anniversary.		This	fact	struck	me	deeply,	to	see	their	
example	of	Christian	Marriage,	in	this	time	when	there	are	so	many	challenges	to	the	sanctity	of	marriage,	out	of	control	
divorce	rates,	and	same-sex	marriages.		I	felt	we	should	all	take	a	moment	to	celebrate	this	example	in	our	midst	of	the	
love	and	faith	shown	by	the	Merendino	Family.		Please	join	me	in	congratulating	our	November	family	of	the	month,	
Tony	and	Terri	Merendino.	
	

	Sir	Knight	Angelo	Cavone.	Angelo	works	tirelessly	for	the	council	and	the	community.		Serving	regularly	at	
Bingo,	at	Adopt-a-Spot,	as	Youth	Director	putting	on	great	events	for	the	youth	of	our	community,	and	many	
other	council	events.		He	is	always	ready	to	lend	a	hand,	is	quick	to	pass	the	credit	for	a	job	well	done	to	all	the	

other	 volunteers	 who	 help	 him.	 	 His	 selfless	 support	 of	 the	 events	 that	 help	 make	 our	 council	 great	 should	 be	
congratulated	and	celebrated.		Please	join	me	in	congratulating	our	November	Knight	of	the	Month,	Angelo	Cavone.	
	
Deputy	Grand	Knight		
 

We	have	finished	“Degree-fest”	for	the	first	half	of	this	Fraternal	Year.		Our	programs	are	still	going	strong	and	
will	expand	as	they	do	each	winter.		During	the	holiday	season,	Council	5480	will	hold	a	number	of	charity	
and	festive	events	such	as	Meals	on	Wheels	and	the	District	Christmas	Party.	 	The	older,	veteran	members	

must	extend	a	hand	of	fraternity	to	our	new	and	advanced	Brother	Knights	to	both	inform	them	of	events	they	may	be	
ignorant	 to	 and	 to	 encourage	 them	 and	 their	 families	 to	 attend	 events	 they	 may	 otherwise	 feel	 uncomfortable	
attending	unprompted.		We	all	know	that	the	key	to	a	great	event	is	partaking	in	it	with	our	friends.		Use	November	
and	December	to	make	some	new	friends	and	invite	them	to	Council	5480	events!		

Vivat	Jesu,	John	Edwards,	Deputy	Grand	Knight	
Chancellor’s	Corner	

	
Growing	Our	Council	

The	next	1st	degree	at	Council	5480	is	Scheduled	for		February	2017.		For	anyone	wishing	to	take	the	first	degree	
before		then,	Council	511	(Hampton)	will	host	a	ceremony	on	Thursday,	November	17	at	7:30	PM.		Additionally,	there	
are	two	second	degree	ceremonies	 in	the	 local	área	(Virginia	Beach	and	West	Point)	 in	November	2016.	 	 If	you	or	
someone	 you	 know	 are	 planning	 on	 participating	 in	 a	 degree	 ceremony,	 please	 contact	 David	 Kerstetter	 at	
david.kerstetter2@verizon.net	or	757	817-2473.	

Fraternally	Yours,	David	Kerstetter,	Chancellor	
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Ø Knights	of	Columbus	–	Our	Principles:	http://www.kofc.org/un/en/todays-knights/our-principles.html	
Ø Check	the	Virginia	KofC	Calendar	for	additional	Degree	Events:		http://www.vakofc.org/calendar.html	

	
Fraternal	Benefits	Agent	

	Insurance	for	Young	Knights	

Protecting	our	families	from	financial	ruin	is	not	just	a	task	for	the	oldest	among	us.	Whether	you’re	18	or	
81,	all	Knights	should	be	thinking	about	how	they	can	and	should	protect	 the	ones	they	 love.	 	But	young	

Knights	are	different.	Their	needs	are	different.	Their	priorities	are	different.	Their	preferences	are	different.	Their	
budgets	are	different.		That’s	why	the	Young	Adult	Insurance	program	was	designed	for	Knights	and	their	spouses	
ages	18-29.	

The	new	program	maximizes	flexibility,	convenience,	and	affordability,	to	enable	young	brother	Knights,	and	their	
spouses,	 to	get	the	coverage	they	need.	 	Through	the	program,	members	and	their	spouses	can	receive	an	annual	
renewable	term	life	insurance	policy,	that	will	help	protect	their	families	and	their	futures.	*	

We	know,	many	of	you	think	you’re	way	too	young.	But	you’re	not.	There	are	several	reasons	why	you	need	Young	
Adult	Insurance:		

1. You’ve	got	debt.		Maybe	you	have	student	loans.	Maybe	you’re	paying	off	your	car.	Maybe	you	have	some	credit	
card	debt.	 	Not	all	debts	are	 forgiven	when	you	die.	Depending	on	 the	 type	of	debt,	 the	state	you	 live	 in,	and	
whether	or	not	the	loan	is	cosigned,	your	family	could	be	responsible	for	that	money.		And,	if	you	don’t	have	any	
debt,	what	about	funeral	costs	and	final	expenses?	

2. You	want	to	protect	the	ones	you	love.		You	don’t	want	your	parents	and	your	family	to	be	saddled	with	your	debt	
if	something	happens	to	you.	So	why	not	make	sure	they	won’t	be?	It’s	easy.	It’s	affordable.	It’s	what	Knights	do.		

3. You’re	on	a	budget.		Young	Adult	Insurance	is	affordable.	How	affordable?	Very	affordable.	The	amount	you	pay	
is	based	on	your	age	and	medical	condition,	but	you	could	get	$25,000	of	coverage,	for	as	little	as	$1	a	week.		

4. Your	time	is	valuable.		Young	Adult	Insurance	is	quick	and	easy.	It’s	an	annual,	renewable	term	insurance	product,	
that	you	reevaluate	and	renew	every	year.	It’s	designed	with	Knights	ages	18	through	29	in	mind,	to	maximize	
affordability	and	flexibility.		

5. You’re	 a	 Knight.	 	 Our	 founder,	 Venerable	 Father	Michael	 J.	McGivney	 started	 the	 Knights	 to	 protect	 Catholic	
families	 from	financial	devastation.	Ever	since,	we’ve	gone	on	 to	 issue	$93	billion	of	 in	 force	 life	 insurance	 to	
members	and	their	families.	Knights	and	their	eligible	family	members	throughout	the	United	States	and	Canada	
trust	us	with	this	important	task.	It’s	what	Knights	do.		And,	as	a	Knight,	you’ve	got	a	dedicated	agent	–	a	fellow	
brother	knight	–	to	help	you.	Why	not	begin	that	relationship	today?	

6. You’re	Catholic.	 	There’s	an	advantage	to	buying	Catholic.	You	get	 the	comfort	of	knowing	that	your	money	 is	
going	to	an	organization	that	performs	tremendous	amounts	of	charity,	that	stands	resolutely	behind	the	Church,	
and	that	conducts	its	business	in	an	unapologetically	Catholic	way,	with	strict	rules	on	ethics	and	investments.		

7. You	won’t	live	forever.		Let’s	face	it,	we	are	all	going	to	die	someday.	Hopefully	not	soon,	of	course!	But	what	if	
you	do?	What	will	happen	to	those	you	love?	Would	you	protect	them	if	you	could?	

So	what	are	you	waiting	 for?	Visit	www.kofc.org/youngadultins	 today,	 to	request	a	personalized	quote	and	more	
information.	Or,	you	can	contact	me	to	get	started.		

Todd	Curtis,	FIC	Phone	–	(757)	847-9981	Email	–	Todd.Curtis@kofc.org	
	

*Eligibility	is	based	on	age,	medical	condition,	and	other	factors.	The	Young	Adult	Insurance	Program	is	not	yet	available	
in	CA.	Spouses,	while	eligible	for	insurance	through	the	program,	are	not	able	to	request	a	quote	online.	They	can	apply	
directly	through	me.		 	
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N O V E M B E R  2 0 1 6  
	

	
	

Sun	 Mon	 Tue	 Wed	 Thu	 Fri	 Sat	
30	OCT	

	
31	OCT	

Halloween	
	

7	PM	
Bingo	
	
	

1	NOV	
All	Saint’s	Day	

	
Native	American	
Heritage	Month		

	
6:30	PM	

Assembly	Meeting	
Military	Salute	

(Dine	in/Pot	Luck)	
	

	2	
All	Soul’s	Day	

3	
7	PM	
Bingo	

4	
7	PM		

Open	Knight	
	

5		
	4th	Degree	
(Richmond)	

	
6:45	PM		

Color	Guard	–	Special	
Olympics	(VA	Beach)	

	

6	
	

7		
7	PM	
Bingo	
	

8		
Election	Day	

	
7:30	PM	

Council	Meeting	
5480	Club	Elections	

	

9		
	

10		
7	PM	
Bingo	

	

11		
Veterans	Day	

	
6:30	PM	

Thanksgiving	
Celebration	Dinner	

12		
Color	Guard	–	

Apprentice	School	
Football	Game	

	
9	AM	

Adopt	a	Spot	
	

13		
	

14		
3	PM		

PAA	Packing		
	

7	PM	
Bingo	
	

15		
7	PM	

5480	Club	Meeting	
	

16	
	

17	
7	PM	

1st	Degree	(511)	
	

7	PM	
Bingo	

18	
Lounge	Closed	

19	
Polish	Fest		

(Council	11264)	

20		
	

21		
7	PM	
Bingo	
	

22		
7	PM	

Memorial	Mass	
(Council	Meeting	

Cancelled)	
	

23		
	

24		
Thanksgiving	Day	

	
10:30	AM	

Meals	on	Wheels	
	

	
	

25	
	

26	
	

27	
First	Sunday	of	

Advent	

28	
7	PM	
Bingo	
	

29		
	

30	
	

1	DEC	
World	Aids	Day	

	
7	PM	
Bingo	
	

2		
6:30	PM	

Open	Knight	
	
	

3		
	

Mark	Your	Calendars	for	Upcoming	Events!	
December	2016	

• 1	DEC:	World	Aids	Day	
• 2-3	DEC:	Nocturnal	Adoration	(OLMC)	
• 4	DEC:	Second	Sunday	of	Advent	/	Council	Christmas	Party	
• 6	DEC:	Assembly	Meeting		
• 8	DEC:	Feast	of	the	Immaculate	Conception	
• 11	DEC:	Third	Sunday	of	Advent	(Guadalupe	Sunday)	
• 12	DEC:	Feast	of	Our	Lady	of	Guadalupe		
• 13	DEC:	Council	Meeting	/	5480	Club	Quarterly	Meeting	
• 17	DEC:	Pope	Francis’	Birthday	/	Adopt-a-Spot	
• 18	DEC:	Fourth	Sunday	of	Advent	
• 20	DEC:	5480	Club	Meeting	
• 24	DEC:	Christmas	Eve	
• 25	DEC:	Christmas	Day	/	Solemnity	of	the	Nativity	of	the	Lord	
• 26	DEC:	Christmas	Day	Legal	Public	Holiday	
• 31	DEC:	New	Year’s	Eve	

January	2017	
• 1	JAN:	New	Year’s	Day	
• 2	JAN:	New	Year’s	Day	Legal	Public	Holiday	
• 3	JAN:	Assembly	Meeting	-	Renewal	of	Obligations	
• 6-7	JAN:	Nocturnal	Adoration	(OLMC)	
• 10	JAN:	Council	Meeting		
• 14	JAN:	Adopt-a-Spot	
• 17	JAN:	5480	Club	Meeting	
• 24	JAN:	Council	Meeting		

	

	
Cu t 	 a long 	 the 	do t t ed 	 l i ne 	 and 	keep 	 the 	 ca l endar 	 a t 	 hand 	 to 	 a t t end 	our 	 even t s 	

SICK,	RECOVERING	&	DECEASED:	Brothers	we	ask	for	your	prayers	and	support	for	Brothers	in	need	of	healing.	We	also	ask	for	prayers	for	
the	deceased.	If	you	are	aware	of	a	Brother	Knight	or	his	family	member	in	need	of	our	prayers,	contact	Clement	Danish	or	the	Grand	Knight.	
Ø SICK	&	RECOVERY.		FEBRUARY	2016:	Mary	Litzinger	(PGK	David	Litzinger’s	Wife);	JUNE	2016:	SK	Bill	Allen	
Ø DECEASED	MEMBERS,	RELATIVES	AND	FRIENDS.		None.	

	
Ø NAMES	WILL	REMAIN	ON	LIST	FOR	ONE	MONTH.	PLEASE	RENEW	YOUR	PRAYER	REQUEST	IF	CONTINUED	PRAYERS	ARE	

DESIRED.	CALL	CLEMENT	DANISH	(877-2751)	OR	THE	GRAND	KNIGHT	WITH	REQUESTS	OR	QUESTIONS.		
	
		 	

Nocturnal	Adoration	(OLMC)	3PM-6AM	

Nocturnal	Adoration	(OLMC)	3PM-6AM	

Lounge	Closed	for	Thanksgiving	Holiday	
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Roaring	Knights	November	
2016	Bartender	Schedule	

Knights	Den	
Lounge	Information	

	 N O V E M B E R 	 2 0 1 6 	 B I R T H D A Y S & 	 A N N I V E R S A R I E S 	

	
	

S	
	

	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	

BIRTHDAYS	
MICHAEL	HADUCK	JR	-	2	
THOMAS	W	MORITZ	-	2	
DANIEL	D	O	BRIEN	-	2	
MARTIN	J	GOERGEN	-	3	
ANGEL	E	PEREIRA	-	3	
JOSEPH	J	SINNOTT	-	3	
GIL	AVANZADO	JR	-	4	
GARY	M	BOYLE	-	4	

FERENZO	G	GAINEY	SR	-	4	
W	RODNEY	VAN	TREECK	-	5	

JACK	L	LOCKE	-	6	
PATRICK	A	GILLROY	-	8	
JOHN	A	HOWARD	-	8	

JUAN	VIVAR	-	8	
SCOTT	D	WOOD	-	8	

NORMAN	R	HARR	-	9	
BOBBIE	S	SALIRE	-	9	
JOHN	P	BLASCAK	-	11	

JAMES	A	BRADLEY	JR	-	11	
LEONARD	P	CAROTA	-	11	
ALPHONSE	J	CUSANO	-	11	

W	THOMAS	EGGLESTON	JR	-	11	
JOSEPH	R	GATELY	-	11	

JOHN	C	NIGHTINGALE	-	11	
ERIC	E	THEISEN	-	11	

VICTOR	C	BROWNE	-	12	
THOMAS	J	KELLY	-	12	

CHRISTOPHER	WALTZ	-	12	
NOAH	J	WILLIAMS	-	12	

WILLIAM	E	YIELDING	-	13	
SEAN	P	GATZ	-	14	

STEPHEN	E	DU	BOSKY	-	15	

SHAWN	T	MC	NEILL	-	15	
GARY	N	SMITH	-	16	
MARK	E	RIEG	-	17	

WALTER	O	COLLARD	-	18	
ROBERT	M	HICKMAN	-	19	
RICHARD	A	MUHICH	-	19	

STEPHEN	P	RASCHKE	JR	-	19	
RICHARD	J	BAUMAN	-	20	
THOMAS	E	GASSMAN	-	20	

SCOTT	G	CLARK	-	21	
REV	PAUL	STEPHEN	HOLT	-	21	

PAUL	L	KILEY	-	21	
ANTHONY	F	MERENDINO	-	22	

JOE	W	MELNICK	-	23	
PAUL	E	TOTH	-	23	

BERNARD	J	HUDSON	-	24	
ROBERT	H	TARDIF	-	25	

FERDINAND	T	GOZUM	-	26	
STEPHEN	C	HALLISSEY	JR	-	26	

TODD	D	CURTIS	-	27	
MICHAEL	J	DUNBAR	-	27	
RICHARD	M	WOZAR	-	27	

MICHAEL	A	CHITTENDEN	-	29	
BRIAN	P	CLARKE	-	29	

REV	JOSEPH	R	D	SILVA	-	30	
GEORGE	G	GOUNLEY	-	30	
ROCCIE	L	LAURIA	IV	-	30	
DONALD	J	MAROIS	-	30	

ANNIVERSARIES	
PETER	&	CHRISTINE	GIBINO	-	2	
MARK	&	COLLEEN	HARVEY	–	2	
ROGER	&	MARGARET	SCOTT	–	7	
TOM	&	MICHELLE	SKUBIC	-	7		

JASON	&	JODIE	INGRAM	-	8	
LEONARD	&	TAMMY	ROSSI	–	9	

JOSEPH	&	MARIE	MCNULTY	-	11	
JOHN	&	HERTA	MARSTON	–	13	

JAMES	&	SUKI	EBERTOWSKI	–	18	
RICH	&	CLAUDIA	BENNETT	–	20	
CLEMENT	&	CAROL	DANISH	-	20	
RAY	&	VALERIE	FERRARA	-	22	
YSAAC	&	ANGELICA	CHABO	24	

BEN	&	MICHELLE	ELEFANTE	-	24	
DAVE	&	JACQUELINE	GALLIK	–	24	

JEFFERY	&	AMY	KHOURY	–	24	
TONY	&	SUE	MAY	-	24		

JOHN	&	ROBIN	YOUNG	–	24	
EVERET	&	GRETA	JEFFRIES	-	27	

WALT	&	DONNA	SMIGIELSKI	–	27	
ROGER	&	JOANN	DELOREY	-	28	

ROBERT	&	MARY	STEMANN	–	28	
RICH&PAULA	KREWINGHAUS-29	
RYAN	&	PATRICA	RITCHIE	-	30	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
For	All	Lounge	Rentals,	Please	Contact:	
Lewis	Stokes	(PGK)	-	Lounge	Manager	

Phone:	757-872-7840	Email:	lssyms@verizon.net		
	

	

Nov	 Day	 Description	 Bartenders	
1	 Friday	 Assembly	

Meeting	
Howard	

4	 Friday	 Open	Knight	 Healy,	Gerlach	
8	 Tuesday	 Council		

Meeting	
Kelly,	Humphrey	

11	 Friday	 Thanksgiving	
Celebration	

Koch,	Kerstetter	

18	 Friday	 Lounge	Closed	 	
22	 Tuesday	 Council	Meeting	

Cancelled	
Silva,	Carrota,	

Schirm	
24	 Thursday	 Lounge	Closed	

(Thanksgiving)	
	

	
If	a	Knight	is	interested	in	tending	bar	or	cannot	make	it	to	bartend	

please	call	Alberto	Rios	at	814-5393	or	riostoto@aol.com	
	

Group	Seating	

Bar	

Refreshments	

Games	

Large	Screen	TV	

Music	
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FR. MICHAEL J. BADER – ASSEMBLY 2430
	 	 ASSEMBLY	DIRECTORY	

	

	 Faithful	Navigator	 	 Faithful	Inner	Sentinel	
	 SK	Stephen	Raschke	 509-0177	 	 SK	Reco	Cotton	 508-1398	
	 Faithful	Friar	 	 SK	Stanley	Baker	 725-0576	
	 VACANT	 	 	 Faithful	Outer	Sentinel	
	 Faithful	Captain	 	 SK	Bernie	Gerlach	 877-0126	
	 SK	Rick	Schirm	 310-3242	 	 SK	Jerome	Vorwald	 	
	 Faithful	Pilot	 	 Color	Corps	Commander	
	 SK	Tyrone	Fuller	 	 	 SK	Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	
	 Faithful	Comptroller	 	 Sick	and	Distress	
	 SK	Harold	Hairston	 877-1566	 	 SK	Tony	Merendino	 872-7113	
	 Faithful	Purser	 	 Trustees	
	 SK	Wilfred	Wotke	 877-3316	 	 1	Yr	–	SK	Louis	Federico	 870-0573	
	 Faithful	Scribe	 	 2	Yr	–	SK	Thai	Nguyen	 232-0889	
	 SK	Albert	Rios	 814-5393	 	 3	Yr	–	SK	Kiet	Nguyen	 	
	 Faithful	Admiral	 	 	 	
	 SK	Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	 	 	 	

From	the	Faithful	Navigator		
Sir	Knights,		The	October	4th,	Dining	Out	at	Steve’s	Steak	House	was	a	tremendous	success!		I	would	like	to	personally	
thank	our	Captain	SK	Rick	Schrim	for	setting	up	the	event	and	making	sure	the	dinner	went	off	without	a	hitch.		The	
District	 Color	 Corps	 Training	 was	 again	 another	 success!	 	 Special	 thanks	 to	 our	 Commander	 SK	 Carroll	 Kelly	 for	
coordinating	the	logistics	and	making	sure	the	training	went	off	without	a	hitch.		Because	of	Sir	Knights	like	Rick	and	
Carroll,	our	Assembly	is	recognized	as	one	of	the	Best	in	the	district.		Please	mark	your	calendar	for	several	upcoming	
Assembly	events:	
Ø On	November	1st,	we	plan	to	honor	our	Veterans	with	a	Military	Salute.		Please	come	with	your	spouse	to	the	pot	

luck	at	6:30	PM;	the	Veterans	Ceremony	starts	at	7:30	PM.		Our	guest	speaker	will	be	Jack	Murray,	LtCol,	USMC	(Ret).			
This	evening	event	is	open	to	all	council	knights	and	their	families.		Please	plan	to	join	us	for	this	great	tribute.	

Ø The	4th	Degree	Exemplification	will	take	place	on	Saturday,	November	5th	at	the	Double	Tree	Hotel	in	Richmond,	
VA	(used	to	be	the	Kroger	Center).		A	dinner	will	follow	the	exemplification	in	the	evening.		Please	plan	to	stay	and	
enjoy	the	weekend	with	your	fellow	Sir	Knights.		If	you	know	of	a	brother	Knight	that	wants	to	join	the	4th	degree,	
please	have	him	contact	myself	or	the	Faithful	Captain	Rick	Schirm.	

Ø Our	Color	Guard	will	present	the	Colors	at	the	Apprentice	School	football	game	on	Saturday	morning,	November	
12th;	please	contact	Commander	SK	Carroll	Kelly	if	you	are	able	to	participate.			

Ø Tidewater	 area	 assemblies	will	 support	 the	 Special	Olympics	Opening	 Ceremony	 on	 Saturday,	November	 5th	 at	
Ocean	Lakes	High	School,	885	Schumann	Dr,	Virginia	Beach,	VA	23454.		Showtime	is	6:45	PM;	uniform	is	full	regalia	
with	swords.		With	exemplification	the	same	day,	many	that	normally	attend	will	not	be	able	to	participate.		Please	
contact	Fr.	Habets	Assembly	#1505	Commander	Shawn	Scharf	(757-639-8442)	if	you	can	participate.	

Ø Reminder	-	we	will	conduct	the	renewal	of	obligations	at	our	Assembly	meeting	on	January	3rd,	2017.			
	
I	look	forward	to	seeing	you	at	the	Veterans	Tribute	on	November	1st!		
	

Sir	Knight	Stephen	Paul	Raschke	Sr.,	Faithful	Navigator,	Father	Bader	Assembly	2430.		
	

	
	 	

Knights	of	Columbus	Non-partisan	National	Voter	Registration	Program	

2016	is	a	Presidential	Election	year.	 	All	citizens	of	the	United	States	have	the	right	to	vote.	All	Catholic	citizens	should	become	active	and	informed	
participants	in	the	political	life	of	their	local	community	and	their	country.	This	includes	making	sure	that	all	Catholic	citizens	who	are	eligible	to	vote	
are	registered	to	do	so.	In	this	important	election	year,	the	Order	is	asking	you	to	please	consider	participating	in	The	Knights	of	Columbus	Nonpartisan	
National	Voter	Registration	Program.	This	is	a	nonpartisan	parish-based	program	that	enables	members	of	the	Knights	of	Columbus	to	help	Catholic	
citizens	register	and	exercise	their	right	to	vote.	To	learn	more	about	how	your	state	and	your	council	can	participate	in	this	important	program,	go	to	
www.kofc.org/vote.	To	review	an	informative	webinar	presentation	describing	the	program	and	related	program	materials,	click	here	to	register.	If	
you	have	specific	questions	about	this	program,	call	Fraternal	Mission	at	(203)	752-4270.	Any	questions	from	the	media	concerning	 the	Knights	of	
Columbus	and	political	activity	or	any	other	public	relations	issues	should	be	directed	to	Joe	Cullen,	Senior	Communications	Specialist,	at	(203)	800-
4923	or		joseph.cullen@kofc.org.					
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EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Our	Lady	of	Mount	Carmel	hosts	Adoration	of	 the	Blessed	Sacrament	on	 the	 first	Friday-
Saturday	of	each	month.	Brothers	and	their	 families	are	 invited	to	pray	for	one	hour	 in	the	
Blessed	Sacrament	Chapel.	Nocturnal	Adoration	hours	are	3:00	p.m.	on	Friday	6:00	a.m.	on	
Saturday.			Upcoming	Nocturnal	Adorations:	4-5	November,	2-3	December,	and	6-7	January.	

As	the	election	nears,	the	Knights	of	Columbus	is	urging	its	members	and	other	Catholic	
Americans	to	pray.		The	prayer	will	be	in	the	form	of	a	novena	—	nine	consecutive	days	of	
prayer	—	and	will	run	from	Oct.	30	to	the	eve	of	the	election	on	Nov.	7.			Supreme	Knight	Carl	
Anderson	stated:	“Pope	Francis	has	said	in	reference	to	the	U.S.	election	that	we	should	‘study	
the	proposals	well,	pray	and	choose	with	your	conscience,’	and	this	novena	is	designed	to	help	
Catholic	Americans	do	that.”		For	full	text	of	the	novena,	please	visit:	
http://www.kofc.org/en/news/releases/nine-day-novena-2016.html		
5480	Club	Elections	will	be	held	at	the	5480	Club	Annual	Meeting	on	November	8th.		Open	
positions	 are	 President,	 Vice-President,	 Secretary,	 Treasurer,	 and	 two	 Three	 Year	 Board	
positions.		If	you	are	interested	in	running	for	one	of	these	positions,	please	make	your	interest	
known	to	PGK	Jim	Healy.	
PAA	Meal	Packing.	 	Council	5480	will	be	supporting	Peninsula	Agency	on	Aging	(PAA)	 for	
packing	meals	on	14	November	2016.		We	will	need	volunteers	in	at	Founders	Hall	on	Monday	
November	14th	at	3	PM	to	help	unload	the	PAA	vans	and	set	up	the	assembly	 lines.	All	able	
bodies	will	be	appreciated!	 	To	volunteer,	please	contact	Frank	Dougherty	so	he	can	 finalize	
manning	and	logistics.		Phone:	757-595-2380	-	Email:	fado41@yahoo.com.	

Thanksgiving	Meal	Delivery.	 	We	will	be	supporting	Thanksgiving	“Meals	on	Wheels”	Meal	
Delivery	on	Thursday,	24	November	2016.		We	will	need	volunteers	to	unload	the	trucks,	set	
up	the	assembly	lines,	and	prepare	meals	for	delivery.		If	you	are	able	to	help,	please	arrive	at	
Founders	Hall	on	Thanksgiving	morning	at	10:30	AM.		Please	bring	a	cooler	to	keep	the	meals	
warm	during	delivery.			As	usual	we	will	need	a	lot	of	help	to	make	this	event	a	success!		Make	
it	a	family	project!		It	makes	planning	less	stressful	if	we	can	get	an	estimate	for	helpers	prior	to	
Thanksgiving.		If	you	are	interested	in	delivering	meals,	please	call/email	Frank	Dougherty	at	
757-595-2380/	fado41@yahoo.com.		
It’s	that	time	of	year!		We	will	begin	collecting	annual	council	dues	in	December	2016.		Dues	
for	ALL	COUNCIL	5480	MEMBERS	(except	honorary	and	life	members)	are	$30.00	per	year	and	
$6.65	optional.		To	pay	dues,	please	contact	Financial	Secretary	PGK	Jessie	Powell.	
Reminder	–	the	council	will	not	host	Movie	Knights	during	November	and	December	2016	
due	to	various	holiday	activities	and	events.		We’ll	see	you	for	movies	and	popcorn	next	year!		
Please	check	the	January	2017	newsletter	for	movie	title	and	show	time.	
With	the	help	and	participation	of	our	Brother	Knights	and	the	TGAS	volunteers,	this	year’s	
Oktoberfest	became	an	absolute	success.	The	Brass	Band	played	a	variety	of	seasonable	music	
and	the	Bürgermeister	certainly	got	some	ladies	to	dance	a	polka	or	waltz.	He	also	successfully	
taught	Carroll	Kelley	how	 to	 “Schuhplattl”,	 and	everyone	appeared	 to	have	a	 good	 time.	We	
certainly	had	great	help	from	a	number	of	Brother	Knights.	On	behalf	of	the	Oktoberfest	2016	
Organization	Committee	I	extend	my	sincere	thanks	to	the	following:	Worthy	GK	Jon	Sargent	
(who's	family	donated	the	majority	of	the	raffle	prizes),	DGK	John	Edwards,	PGK	Gabriel	Franco,	
Alberto	Rios	and	his	set-up	crew,	Carroll	Kelley,	Robert	DeBartolo,	Toni	Merendino,	John	Silva,	
Umit	Davulco,	Mikey	Marcella,	Frank	Humphry,	Stanley	Baker,	Ron	Rosenbaum	and	others	that	
I	may	have	missed	mentioning	by	name.	Brothers,	we	could	not	have	done	it	without	your	input	
and	help!		Respectfully,	SK	Wilfried	W.	Wotke	
Check	out	the	new	The	Knights	of	Columbus-produced	documentary	film	on	Divine	Mercy!	
It	is	airing	on	ABC-affiliated	stations	as	part	of	ABC’s	Visions	and	Values	Series	from	Oct.	16	to	
Dec.	16.		Narrated	by	actor	Jim	Caviezel,	The	Face	of	Mercy	explores	the	history	and	relevance	
of	Divine	Mercy	by	exploring	the	powerful	visions	of	a	merciful	God	revealed	to	St.	Faustina,	
the	key	role	played	by	Pope	John	Paul	II	who	propelled	the	message	of	Divine	Mercy	onto	the	
world	 stage,	 and	 the	 Year	 of	Mercy	 bestowed	 upon	 the	 Church	 by	 Pope	 Francis.	 	 For	more	
information	 about	 the	 film,	 including	 broadcast	 times	 and	 the	 DVD	 release,	 visit	
www.faceofmercyfilm.com.				
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EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
	

Welcome	New	Brother	Knights!	
Congratulations	and	welcome	to	our	new	
Brothers	who	received	their	first	degree	
membership	on	October	11th	at	Council	
5480	in	Newport	News.		L-R	Robin	Stewart	
(511);	Stephen	Chipman;	Henry	Rowett;	
Jason	Weischedel	(all	of	5480)	and	District	
Deputy	Kenny	Kyle.		Be	sure	to	welcome	
these	new	brothers.	Grand	Knight	Jonathan	
Sargent	congratulates	District	Warden	
Harold	Hairston,	PGK	as	the	honoree	for	the	
ceremonial.	

Knights	Host	Annual	Youth	Halloween	Party.		On	Sunday	October	23,	2016	Knights	of	Columbus	Council	
5480	held	its	annual	Youth	Halloween	Party.		Once	again	the	event	which	was	held	in	the	Columbian	Center	was	well	
attended	as	approximately	150	guests,	many	dressed	in	their	Halloween	costumes	enjoyed	three	hours	of	tricks	&	treat,	
games,	food,	candy,	arts	&	crafts,	a	haunted	house,	scary	stories,	music	and	dancing.	

Throughout	 the	 afternoon	 super	
heroes,	 witches,	 dancers,	 ninja	
turtles,	 cowboys,	 princesses,	
ducks,	prophets,	devils,	 vampires,	
joined	 Captain	 America,	 Tweedle	
Dumb,	 Tweedle	 Dee,	 Buzz	
Lightyear	 and	 Mary	 Poppins	 in	
playing	games	such	as	candy-in-a-
haystack	 search,	 candy	 pumpkin	
catapult,	table-top	ping	pong,	table	
top	 and	 standard	 corn	 hole,	 mini	
basketball,	and	RC	car	racing.	Other	activities	included	an	arts	&	crafts	station	where	attendees	explored	their	creative	
side,	scary	story	readings	and	the	popular	fish	tank	where	guests	threw	their	line	over	the	wall	and	hoped	to	catch	a	
cool	new	toy	or	a	sweet	treat.	

Brave	 guests	were	 challenged	 to	 enter	
the	Haunted	House	that	was	once	again	
constructed	 and	 manned	 by	 the	 Boys	
and	Cub	Scouts.	DJ	Harold	kept	a	steady	
stream	 of	 dancers	 on	 the	 floor	 playing	
current	 favorites	 throughout	 the	
afternoon	and	a	“Best	Costume	Contest”	
was	 held	 at	 the	 end	 of	 the	 event	 and	
seven	 custom	 trophies	 generously	
constructed	 and	 donated	 by	 a	 Brother	
Knight	 were	 passed	 out	 to	 winners.	 This	
event	was	made	possible	through	the	efforts	of	approximately	35	volunteers	consisting	of	Brother	Knights	and	their	
family	members,	Catholic	Daughters,	Boys	Scouts,	Cub	Scouts	and	Peninsula	Catholic	High	school	students.	We	wish	to	
extend	a	heartfelt	“Thank	You”	for	making	this	year’s	event	an	enjoyable	and	memorable	event	for	all!	
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Soccer	Challenge	Scores	a	Goal!		Council	
5480	 held	 a	 Soccer	 Challenge	 at	 the	 Peninsula	
Catholic	 High	 School	 soccer	 field	 on	 Saturday	
October	1,	2016.		This	was	the	only	soccer	challenge	
one	in	our	district.		The	participants	were	so	happy	
to	 be	 outside	 after	 all	 the	 rain	 in	 September.	 	 Not	
even	a	downpour	15	minutes	before	the	event	start	
time	could	deter	our	participants	 from	trying	their	
best!	 	Additionally,	as	most	the	contestants	play	on	
active	soccer	teams,	most	stayed	after	they	finished	
their	 turn	 with	 the	 challenge	 to	 practice	 for	
upcoming	games.		Special	thanks	to	Youth	Outreach	
Cochairman	SK	Dean	Jernigan	for	assisting	with	the	
event	 and	 PGK	 David	 Litzinger	 for	 taking	 pictures	
during	the	competition.	

Brother	Knight	Honored	by	Peninsula	School	for	Autism	Brother	SK	Jim	Healy	PGK	was	honored	on	
October	18th	at	the	Peninsula	School	for	Autism	(PSA)	at	Crossroads	for	his	service	to	the	community.		The	insert	below	
captures	the	highlights	of	the	event.		The	program	invitation	is	to	the	right.		Pictured	in	the	upper	left	is	Hal	Smith	(left),	
CEO	of	the	Boys	&	Girls	Club	and	Sydney	Mroweic	(right),	Director	of	the	Peninsula	School	for	Autism	(PSA)	with	SK	Jim	
and	Nancy	Healy.		Center	left	is	Jim	holding	the	plaque	that	will	be	placed	at	entrance	of	PSA	Upper	School	at	Crossroads.	
In	the	lower	left	GK	Jon	Sargent,	PGK	David	Litzinger	and	wife	Mary	look	on	from	the	audience.	
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COUNCIL 5480 WALTER POLLARD DIRECTORY 
 
COUNCIL	OFFICERS:	 	 	
Grand	Knight	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	
Deputy	Grand	Knight	 John	Edwards	 876-8386	
Chaplain	 	 VACANT	 	
Financial	Secretary	 Jessie	Powell	 595-9305	
Chancellor	 David	Kerstetter	 817-2473	
Warden	 Dean	Jernigan	 596-4034	
Recorder	 	 Wilfred	Wotke	 877-3316	
Treasurer		 Ron	Gorman	 930-0311	
Advocate	 	 Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	
	
Guards:	

	 	

• Inside	 Reco	Cotton	 508-1398	
• Inside	 Walter	Troyan	 988-1436	
• Outside	 Stanley	Baker	 725-0576	
• Outside	 Umit	Davulco	 (862)226-1089	
	
Trustees:	

	 	

• One	Year	 David	Litzinger	 719-4028	
• Two	Year	 Gabriel	Franco	 877-4423	
• Three	Year	 Dan	Richard	 594-9241	
	 	 	
Lecturer	 Thai	Nguyen	 232-0889	
Programs	Director	 John	Edwards	 876-8386	
Membership	Director	 David	Kerstetter	 817-2473	
Council	Director	 	 David	Kerstetter	 817-2473	
	 	 	
DIRECTORS/CHAIRS:	
Church	Directors:	

	 	

• OLMC	 Dave	Litzinger	 719-4028	
• St.	Jerome	 Bill	Allen	 342-9971	
• Queen	of	Peace	 Mike	Lennartz	 234-0886	
• St.	Vincent	 VACANT	 930-0818	
	 	 	
Family	Director	 Neil	Rosenbaum	 535-9279	
CNU/CCM	Liaison	 Karl	Hedlund	 504-4270	
Youth	Director	 Angelo	Cavone	 469-8303	
Youth	Outreach	 David	Kerstetter	 872-0624	
Youth	Outreach	 Dean	Jernigan	 596-4034	
SQUIRES	 VACANT	 	
Athletics	 VACANT	 	
Community	Director	 Lewis	Stokes	 872-7840	
Culture	of	Life	Chair	 Harold	K.	Hairston	 877-1566	
Pro-Life	Chairman	 VACANT	 569-9308	
Health	Services	 Leonard	Carota	 877-6993	
Vocations	Chairman	 Louis	Federico	 833-3536	
Public	Relations	 David	Litzinger	 249-0649	
Knightly	News	Editor	 David	Farrell	 778-0337	
Recruitment	Chair	 David	Kerstetter	 817-2473	
Retentions	Chairman	 Ron	Gorman	 930-0311	
Insurance	Promotion	 Todd	Curtis	 847-9981	

KOVAR	Co-Chairmen:	
• Fort	Eustis	 George	Hart	 874-7363	
• OLMC	 Jessie	Powell	 595-9305	
• St.	Jerome	 Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	

	 	 	
KCIC	Chairman	 Jim	Healy	 867-5145	
Charities	 Jim	Hooker	 596-4765	
Adopt-A-Spot	 Stanley	Baker	 725-0576	
Boy	Scout	Liaison	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	
Nocturnal	Adoration	 Dave	Mazary	 881-9332	
Widows	&	Orphans	 Tony	Merendino	 872-7113	
Sick	&	Distress	 Clement	Danish	 877-2751	

Scheduling	 Bernie	Gerlach	 877-0126	
District	Deputy	 Kenny	Kyle	 874-3757	
District	Warden	 Harold	K.	Hairston	 877-1566	
Food	Service	 Jessie	Powell	 593-9305	
	
Church	Bulletins:	

	 	

• OLMC	 Eileen	Mazary	 595-0385	x116	
• St.	Jerome	 Gemma	Kerstetter	 877-5021	
• St.	Vincent	de	

Paul	
Jeannie	Klump	 245-4234	

• Queen	of	Peace	 Mike	Lennartz	 234-0886	
	

VA	STATE	COUNCIL	OFFICIALS	FROM	5480:		
New	Council	Dev	
Chair	
	

Thai	Nguyen	(PGK)	 232-0889	

5480	CLUB,	INC:	
President	 Jonathan	Sargent		 525-0077	
Vice	President	 John	Edwards	 876-8386	
Secretary	 Ron	Gorman	 930-0311	
Treasurer	 Joseph	Drozdowski	 930-3559	
Grand	Knight	 Jonathan	Sargent	 525-0077	
Faithful	Navigator	 Steve	Raschke	 509-0177	
Past	President	 Jessie	Powell	 593-9305	
	
Directors:		

	 	

• 3	Yrs.	 Joseph	O’Brien	 874-7965	
• 3	Yrs.	 David	Litzinger	 719-4028	
• 2	Yrs.		 Dean	Jernigan	 596-4034	
• 2	Yrs.	 Carroll	Kelley	 877-4865	
• 1	Yrs.	 Robert	DeBartolo	 286-4243	
• 1	Yrs.	 Bernie	Gerlach	 877-0126	
Chairmen:	 	 	
• Building	&	

Grounds	
John	Edwards	 876-8386	

• Lounge	Manager	 Lewis	Stokes	(PGK)	 872-7840	
• Rental	Agent	 Bernie	Gerlach	(FDD)	 877-0126	
• Kitchen	Manager	 Lewis	Stokes	(PGK)	 872-7840	

T h i s  p u b l i c a t i o n  i s  f o r  t h e  i n f o r m a t i o n  o f  W a l t e r  P o l l a r d  C o u n c i l  5 4 8 0  m e m b e r s  a n d  d o e s  n o t  n e c e s s a r i l y  r e f l e c t  t h e  v i e w s  o f  S u p r e m e  C o u n c i l ,  
K n i g h t s  o f  C o l u m b u s ,  o r  C o u n c i l ,  j u r i s d i c t i o n  o f f i c e r s 	

	
	


